 


ASOCIACIÓN DE CABALLOS DE PURA RAZA ESPAÑOLA AUSTRALIA Inc.
 

Dear P.R.E Owners & Breeders

Notice of Resignations

 

This notice is issued on behalf of the current directors of ACPRE-Australia Inc:

 

 Cristina Wilkins – Administration Officer/ Spanish Liaison Officer

 Victoria Oska – National Secretary/ Registrar

 Shayne King – Administration Assistant/Communications Officer

 

 We wish to advise that we are all resigning  from our positions as  Directors and Administrators of ACPRE-Australia Inc and that our resignations are to take effect as soon as the obligations mentioned below are discharged.

 

As the organisation cannot satisfy the residence requirements of the South Australian Associations legislation, we have no alternative but to begin the process of formally closing down the association ACPRE-Australia Inc. as from the date of this communication.

 

Further, we will cease taking any new work on behalf of members, owners and breeders of PRE horses as from the date of this communication. 

 

However, we will continue to process all paperwork that has been submitted to us and that has not been finalized by us or ANCCE and forward it to breeders/owners as it arrives from Spain and is completed. 

 

We will effect an orderly closing of the organisation ACPRE-Australia Inc. to ensure: 

 

(1)  the South Australian Associations legislation for the winding up of an organisation is adhered to. This includes submitting the correct forms giving notice of our intention to wind up the organisation. 

 

(2) that all our tax obligations have been met to facilitate the  deregistration of  the organisation with the Australian Taxation Office including GST.

 

In addition, we will:-

 

· Return membership fees for members who have paid their subscriptions for 2008 and refund payments for magazines that were not published. 

· Organize for storage of all records of the organization including archival materials for a period of three years as is required by law and make these records available to any replacement organisation in accordance with law. 

· Distribute  any funds that remain after the obligations of the organization have been met in accordance with the requirements of the ACPRE – Australia Inc  Constitution. 

 

We are aware that our decision may cause surprise and may also result in inconvenience. It has been made reluctantly for the following reasons.

 

 The current officers cannot continue to handle the volume of work that is the business of ACPRE-Australia Inc on a voluntary basis. The number of hours required is too great, and the funds are not available to employ a full time staff member to manage properly the activities of ACPRE – Australia Inc.  It is now clear to us that the registration work must by done by a trained and properly paid professional person.

 

We have advised ANCCE of our decision to close our association and  we have been advised that ANCCE remains fully committed to providing a full range of stud book services to the breeders and owners in Australia. 

 

We believe that solutions to the current problems facing stud book managers within Spain and in foreign countries can be found.

 

We thank all of you who have expressed your support and appreciation of our efforts.

 

Yours sincerely

 

Cristina Wilkins

 

Victoria Oska 

 

Shayne King

 

 

 

 

 

ACPRE- AUSTRALIA INC.
